
INFORMATION RELEASE

March 13, 2020

The Township of Horton continues to monitor the COVID-19 public 
health concerns. We continue to engage in discussions with 
stakeholders and partners in the medical industry. We will strive to share 
reliable information from Canadian public health officials. 

The safety of our citizens and staff while maintaining efficient service delivery is 
very important and our main focus at this time. We are currently assessing our 
services to determine best practices to minimize risk of exposure to citizens 
and our employees.  

The Township will provide the earliest possible notice for cancellation of events, 
closures of facilities and any disruptions in municipal services. An update will 
be provided on Monday March 16, 2020 based on information gathered from our 
ongoing consultations with health care professionals. The Township of Horton is 
doing our part to work with multiple government agencies to relay reliable 
information and resources. Follow provincial/federal Ministries guidelines to 
stay informed and help prevent the spread of this disease: 

Health Canada Website: 

https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-
infection.html 

Ontario Ministry of Health 

https://www.ontario.ca/page/2019-novel-
coronavirus?_ga=2.116237766.1348514591.1584110202-1123922560.1584110202 
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